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January 30, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

I am forwarding a proposed ordinance which returns unused telecom equipment replacement reserves to each contributing appropriation unit as specified in a 2009 adopted budget proviso.  These funds were primarily collected in 2007 in order to replace the county’s aging voicemail systems. 
Through diligent vendor selection and management, we were able to implement a new voicemail system servicing the majority of county employees for substantially less than initial vendor estimates had projected.  This implementation also aligns with the county’s current technology strategy to move to a single network that carries both voice and data services as opposed to separate networks for each.  Efforts are currently underway to quantify the value and timing of moving to a single network.  Once on that network, all remaining employees will be able to utilize the new voicemail system as well.  

The attached proposed ordinance fully responds to the related 2009 adopted budget proviso which states:
“…Of this appropriation, no more than $814,187 shall be expended for the voicemail replacement project (CIP Project number 378201).  The executive shall transmit to the council by February 1, 2009 a proposed ordinance to reallocate $1,046,822 to each appropriation unit that contributed to the project fund….”

This ordinance disappropriates $1,046,822 from the voicemail replacement project, returning it to the Telecom operating fund as the collector for the equipment replacement reserve.  The ordinance will then allow the Telecom operating fund to further rebate the appropriate amount to each contributing agency based on the equipment replacement surcharge that was collected in 2007.  The result of executing this ordinance will be $389,139 returned to the General Fund and $657,684 to non-General Funds and external agencies.  Departments receiving rebates include: Public Health - $136,964, Transit - $142,275, Wastewater Treatment - $68,094, Roads - $45,915, and Water and Land - $44,867.    
If you have any questions regarding this subject, please contact David Martinez, King County Chief Information Officer, Office of Information Resource Management, at 206-263-7887.

Sincerely, 

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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King County Councilmembers

    

ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff

      


  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director

 


  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council



  Frank Abe, Communications Director

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget
David Martinez, County Chief Information Officer, Office of Information Resource Management (OIRM)

